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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING

Camping Elizabeth, Misiria, Monday 3rd October 2016 @ 11.45

Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President

(joined meeting at 12.00)


Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Willy Van Bellegham
(WVB)

Membership Secretary & Board Member
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. PW declared the meeting open at 11.45. ID had advised he would be late due to work commitments. The meeting was confirmed as quorate and proceeded.

2. SW had circulated minutes of the last meeting held on 05.09.2016 in advance and these have been published on line. They were accepted as a true account by everyone present.

3. SW – any matters arising are covered elsewhere in the agenda.

4. PW – no report, matters will be covered elsewhere.

5. ID – not present and had advised any matters will be covered elsewhere.

6. RK – a copy of the current financial statement had been circulated to all members in advance. This was unanimously approved for auditing purposes. A copy of the financial statement is available to any paid up member on request as these details are considered confidential and therefore not published on line with Minutes etc. for open viewing.

7. WVB confirmed paid up membership stands at 108. The sum of €20 was handed to RK in respect of membership income.

8. Events:

A: September

i Jojnt meal  at Taverna Lefteris in Skaleta had attracted about 18 members and considered a very successful event

ii Bus excursion, RK advised only 10 participants so regretfully cancelled.

B: October:
i Joint meal – hold as an afternoon event as winter evenings close in. Venue to be Il Camino at Panormos Sunday 16.10.2016. ID to speak with the taverna.

ii Bus excursion – in view of recent cancelations and the archaeological group walk in Rethymno later in October decided not to organise one for this month.

C: Winter Coffee Morning Venue:

Unanimous agreement to return to Ena kai Ena from November on.
9. ID and SW have met to review the existing Articles of Association we have in our possession. A draft of the revised version has been circulated to all Board members for review. PW and ID to meet with solicitor to discuss and to look at the following areas which require some clarification of detail and relevance to Greek law;

· A representative from the Court must be invited to any AGA/EGA and how to achieve this
· Setting up a bank account

· Tax number and associated details

· Information required from founder members and their presentation

10. Any Other business:

SW raised an e-mail sent to PW by a prospective member which said that how to join the CIC was not very clear on the web-site. ID and WVB to look into how to improve this t.

PW said very few mails had been received concerning the forthcoming games evening. He asked SW to look at the presentation of general e-mails to members to ensure items lower down the running order were going to be read by members. SW to action.

PW stated he did not intend to stand as President at the next AGA but would still like to take an active part in the general running of the CIC.  The Board need to consider suitable applicants for all positions in future (All)

11. Next meeting Monday 06.11.2016 at Ena kai Ena commencing at 11.45. SW submitted apologies as he will be away from Crete at that time.
12. PW thanked all Board members for their participation and declared the meeting closed at 12.32
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